
Location

Midreshet Tehillah is a part of the Neve Yerushalayim Jewish Educational Network and is located on
the Neve campus in Har Nof, Jerusalem. The address is:
1 Beit Yitzchak Street Har Nof, Jerusalem. For those arriving by car, the campus is adjacent to 10
Rechov Hakablan. 
The mailing address is:
Midreshet Tehillah 
1 Beit Yitzchak Street
POB 34196                              
Har Nof, Jerusalem 91430

Security and Health Issues

When you arrive, we will hold a special session on security related issues and procedures. Based on
the situation at that time we will let you know where you can and cannot travel. We obviously are not
expecting any health crisis during the coming year but recent history requires that we add that in
addition to security concerns if for any reason the Ministry of Health issues any directives we will
inform you of them and you will be required to follow them. You must understand before coming that
all security and health related rules are extraordinarily important, and a commitment to
uncompromising compliance with them is a prerequisite for attending Midreshet Tehillah.

Meals

Sunday through Thursday Neve provides breakfast, lunch, and dinner. Breakfast is light – bread,
peanut butter and jelly, cereal, milk, and yogurt. Lunch is parve or milchig with an entrée such as
lasagna, fish, falafel, eggs, or kugel, and a hot vegetable, starch, and a fresh salad bar. Dinner is
meaty in various forms, with a hot vegetable, starch, and salad bar, and usually a vegetarian
alternative to the meat. There are accommodations for students who are gluten free. Students should
understand that the kitchen is serving approximately 500 students at each meal, so it is institutional
cooking. The food is good, but cannot pretend to speak to everyone's particular preferences and
sensitivities. Potato kugel and/or pasta are provided on Fridays. A light Melave Malka is provided on
Motzai Shabbat. 

Shabbat And Yom Tov

Midreshet Tehillah has a number of school-wide Shabbatonim during the course of the year, which
all students are required to attend. In a normal year on most Shabbatot we do not have a school
program, and students need to set themselves up for meals. They do this at the homes of faculty,
friends, or relatives subject to our security guidelines, and we assist those who don't have these
options to arrange meals at the homes of faculty or appropriate families in the neighborhood. 

Laundry

Washers and dryers are available on campus for student use for a small fee.


